	
	North 

Lincoln Park’s 

Neighborhood Newsletter
 


	April 2004               Volume 15      
	Number 4

	

	Armed Robbery on 

16th Street SE

An NLP neighbor was recently the victim of an armed robbery while walking home from the Stadium-Armory Metro. At the corner of A and 17th Streets SE a man began following him. The attacker was briefly detained on the 1600 block of A Street SE by a woman with two black dogs. Shortly thereafter he caught up with his victim at the corner of 16th and A Streets SE, brandished a gun, grabbed him, and demanded his wallet. The victim gave him his cash and ran away, calling the police from his cell phone immediately. The attacker was clearly inebriated.

Police detectives visited the victim’s home and made a report but so far no arrests have been made. If you have any information as to the identity of the dog-walker or the perpetrator, please contact either the MPD or The Buzz.

Thank You

Trees for Capitol Hill!
Trees for Capitol Hill (TCH) recently hired a team of arborists to do a thorough and professional pruning of a very large elm and several smaller trees in the triangle south of Constitution Ave at 13th St. and Tennessee Ave. This is very much appreciated as the elm, in particular, was more than the neighbors could tackle on their own.  TCH has plans to test the elm later this spring for dutch-elm disease. If it is found to be disease-free, it will be given a vaccine (at TCH expense) against the disease.
	Neighborhood Services at March Meeting
Although the new Ward 6 Services Coordinator was unable to attend the March NLPNA meeting, his assistant, Francine Edmonds, did attend. Neighbors were able to discuss problems in the community with her. One complaint in particular has already been addressed; Checkers has been cited for trash on their property and has been given two weeks to resolve the problem. Ms. Edmonds is also investigating the possibility of having the city install additional trashcans in the vicinity. 

As planned, we presented Ms. Edmonds with a “good neighbor” award. She seemed genuinely pleased and pledged to continue her efforts on our behalf. In fact, she just sent us notice of a new graffiti removal program (see Graffiti Busters!, next page).

Neighbors also discussed the lack of a walk signal at the corner of 14th St. and Constitution Ave. and traffic flow around the triangle at Tennessee Ave. and 15th St. These issues have also been reported to Rachel MacCleery at DDOT, who recently did a walk through the neighborhood to visit some of the problem areas.

Ms. MacCleery also provided a link to report traffic signal/control problems directly to the Mayor’s citizen services program, http://dc.gov/citizen/request.shtm.  That way it’s tracked formally, making it easier for DDOT to man-age their workload and increasing their accountability. Those without internet access can call 727-1000.
	COMMUNITY CALENDAR

· NLPNA meeting, first Tues. (April 6), 7:30 p.m., Lane Memorial CME Church, 14th & C St. NE. All are welcome.

· ANC 6A meeting, second Thurs. (April 8), 7 p.m., Miner E.S., 601 15th St. NE. Web address is www.anc6a.org.

· PSA 511 & 512 combined, Wed. April 14, 7 p.m., Miner E.S., 601 15th St. NE. This may be the last meeting before PSA boundaries change.

· Big Book Sale, Northeast Branch Library, April 19-24.  Proceeds benefit programs for children and young adults. Call 698-3299 for hours of sale.

· NLPNA Yard Sale, Sat. May 15, triangle park between 1300 blocks of North Carolina Ave. and A St. NE (between 13th and 14th). See article.

· The Buzz is available on the community newsletters page of the Voice of the Hill website (www.voiceofthehill.com), and on the publications page of the ANC 6A website (www.anc6a.org).

· The Buzz editorial staff can be reached at 543-3512. Articles on topics of interest in the NLP area are very welcome. 

Buzz Distribution

Distributors are needed for the 100 block of 11th St., 1200 block of E St., and the 1100 block of Constitution Ave. Call Elizabeth, 543-3512, to volunteer.

	Library Fundraiser

The Northeast Branch Library (330 7th St. NE, 698-3299) invites you to stock up on tiles for all ages at their Big Book Sale, April 19-24. 

Have WASA Test Your Water!

In response to concerns about lead in the water, many families are having their water tested by private concerns rather than having it done by the Water and Sewer Authority (WASA). It’s understandable that folks would want an independent opinion. However, priority for line replacement will be assigned based on statistics from WASA’s testing program alone.

So, whether or not you have your water privately tested, it is still important to have it tested by WASA. This is easy to do. To receive a free kit, call 787-2732 and it will be delivered directly to your home. When you’ve collected the two samples, you call the number on the kit and WASA schedules a day for pickup. You do not have to be at home; bottles can be left outside your residence. You will be provided the lead-level test results from your water samples.

Everyone is encouraged to request a water sample kit. First, it will help you know whether or not there are elevated lead levels in your water. Second, the test results will help WASA identify the blocks with the highest lead levels for priority pipe replacement.

Farmers Market on H

Plans are underway for a farmers market on H St. beginning the first of June. Fresh Farm Markets will be the market operator with H Street Main Street as a partner through their promotions committee.  Local Initiatives Support Collaborative (LISC) has also provided some financial support.

Look for more information, in-cluding days and hours of operation, in future issues of The Buzz.
	Trash or Treasure?

The annual NLPNA yard sale will be held Saturday, May 15 in the triangle park between the1300 blocks of North Carolina Ave. and A St. (between 13th and 14tth St.) NE. This is our primary source of funding. Items to sell and volunteers are needed. Call 543-3512 for more information.

Graffiti Busters!

Mayor Williams recently identified graffiti as a major concern and has asked the Neighborhood Services Coordinators to establish core teams to identify and remove graffiti from business and residences. Requesting removal is a two-step process that differs depending on whether the graffiti is on public or private property.

If the graffiti is on public property, call 727-1000;  tell the operator  the location and ask for a confirmation number. Then, call Neighborhood Services (698-5620) and report the confirmation number and location so they can inform the responsible DPW team.

If the graffiti is on private property, residents and business owners who wish to remove the graffiti themselves should call 727-1000, request a graffiti removal kit, and get a confirmation number.  Then call Neighborhood Services  (698-5620) and report the address, confirmation number, and paint color preference so the DPW team can deliver the graffiti removal kit. 

If residents prefer to have DPW do the graffiti removal, they can call 727-1000 to report the location and get a confirmation number. Then, report in person to Neighborhood Services at 609 H St. NE, Suite 115, and sign a waiver authorizing DPW to come onto their property to remove the graffiti.

Not only is graffiti unattractive, its presence is often linked to crime and gang activity. Let’s all do our best to take advantage of this initiative and get our graffiti reported and removed.
	Kingsman 

Basketball Court

Good news for fans of the Kingsman Basketball League! The DC Department of Parks & Recreation has agreed to replace the worn out rims and backboards in time for the summer season. They expect the work to be done in late April. Since the court was just resurfaced last year (thanks to the CSDC, developers of the Kingsman School building), it will soon be in mint condition.

Kingsman Field Update

The Kingsman Field is about to reopen! The field was closed last September to allow the DC Depart-ment of Parks and Recreation (DPR) to renovate the field. The new sod has taken hold, and the field will reopen the end of March.  Sports on the Hill is scheduled to start their spring season at the Kingsman Field on March 27. The portion of the alley adjacent to the field has not been incorporated into the field yet. Final approval of the alley closing is almost complete, and DPR will have a work crew back out to the field this spring to finish this part of the project.

A huge thank-you to Ted Pochter of DPR and Kurt Bedenbaugh of the Temple Group for their efforts on behalf of our community.

We all need to work together to keep the field in good shape. If you see litter on the field, please take a few minutes to pick it up. If you take your dog out on the Kingsman Field to exercise, please remember to clean up. If you have any questions about the field or if you just want to express your thanks, contact Ted Pochter at 673-7693. 


THE BUZZ EDITORIAL TEAM
Jennie Allen

Elizabeth Nelson

Suzanne Wells

Nick Alberti

Barbara Anderson










































































































